Rapid Response – Salisbury School Judicial Review

1. Following the decision of the High Court you have asked the Ministry to provide you with further advice about what research and/or material would be required to demonstrate fair consideration of the matters set out in the reserved judgment.

2. The key issue that needs to be addressed relates to the safety of girls with an intellectual impairment in a coeducational setting and any possible increased risk to them from boys at Halswell Residential College.

3. This relates to the additional evidence given at the judicial review hearing in an affidavit by Freda Briggs alleged widespread sexual abuse had occurred at Halswell in the early 2000s. 

4. The Ministry will provide further information clarifying the facts of this allegation and assumptions that have been made.

5. The Ministry will revisit the process and provide you with the information you need to be satisfied that girls with intellectual impairment will be safe in a co-educational environment and that the programmes and processes in place at Halswell will ensure that safety.
6. We carry out an international literature review and research comparison.  In addition we will consult with the Board of Salisbury to see if they have any information additional to what has already been put before the court for you to consider.

7. You may also wish to seek independent advice on the risks to these learners in a coeducational environment.

8. A report will be provided to you in early March 2013 with the additional research and information required so that you can meet the requirement to consider sufficient provision for the risks and safety of these learners and reconsider your decision to close Salisbury school.

Recommendation

note that the Ministry will report back to you with additional research and information about the safety of learners in residential special schools for you to reconsider sufficient provision and your decision in early March 2013.

